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 Troy Council Work Meeting 

Council Chambers 
November 09, 2016 

 6:30 p.m. 
 
 
Present: Council President Presiding: Crystal Denton, Council: Joe Arts, Dallas 
Carr, and Kimberly Rowse, City Clerk Tracy Rebo.  Mayor Darren Coldwell 
excused 
 
President Crystal Denton brought the meeting to order at 6:30 pm 
 
GUESTS:  Charles Curtis, Elaine Smith-Hammer 
  
PUBLIC COMMENTS: None 
 
CONSTRUCTION AGREEMENT: Storage Building -.There was discussion on 
ordering a pre-fabricated structure versus the City crew building the storage 
building.  
 
CITY COURT REQUEST: Bonds set- it was explained that having preset bonds 
would allow the police department to collect fees instantly. It was explained that 
the police department doesn’t want to be responsible for funds.  Council 
consensus was to keep things as they are until they have more information on 
what other towns do, and more reasons for a change. 
 
CHRISTMAS TREE LIGHTING: Tracy Rebo updated council on plans for tree 
lighting November 26, 2016.  Carr advised that there was a donation of 200 ft. 
light strings.  More Ideas were discussed. 
 
INTER-LOCAL AGREEMENT WITH BOARD OF HEALTH: Following up from 
an August meeting where Nick Raines described the need for Troy area board 
members and asked Council for input,  Kimberly Rowse gave a few names for 
suggestions. 
 
UNION CONTRACT: Council’s consensus was: no problem with added 
memorandum.   
 
FOWL (CHICKEN) ORDINANCE:  Crystal Denton asked for more time to get 
feedback from other Cities and Towns and bring them back to next work meeting.  
Elaine Smith-Hammer asked if there was a bee ordinance. No there isn’t, 
discussion followed regarding hives. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Charles Curtis spoke. He purchased the Pine Tree 
Plaza. He explained that he has a motor home there while cleaning up the 
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burned building. He’s aware of the ordinance not allowing residential RVs.  He 
requested a variance to the Ordinance and brought with him two letters of 
support from community members, and the deed to the property. Kimberly 
Rowse expressed that she would like to see the City work with him to move 
forward on the cleanup. Discussion on plans for the building followed. 
 
ADJOURN:  Meeting adjourned- 7:55 P.M.  
 
 
 

__________________________  
Crystal Denton, Council President 

ATTEST: 
 
 
 
____________________________________ 
Tracy Rebo, City Clerk  


